HOLDINGFORD

"Gateway to the Lake Wobegon Trail"



Your Elected Officials

Mayor

Sue Marstein

mayor.smarstein@holdingfordmn.us

City Council

Eric Berscheid

eberscheid.council@holdingfordmn.us

Mike Odden

mike.council@holdingfordmn.us

Jayme Opatz

jopatz.council@holdingfordmn.us

Seth Young

syoung.council@holdingfordmn.us

Holdingford City Office

Hours:

Monday 8 am - 4 pm Tuesday 8 am - 4 pm Wednesday 8 am - 6 pm Thursday 8 am - 4 pm Friday 8 am - Noon

Mayor's Hours:

Mondays 5:30-7 pm 1^{st} Saturday of the month 8-10 am

From City Hall May 2022

City Hall has fallen into a timing situation. Our Clerk/Treasurer has put in her notice to leave and sorry to say, the Deputy Clerk has done the same by also putting in her notice. However, both ladies have expressed Holdingford as a great place to work with wonderful residents and city council. Due to changes and opportunities, both of them are moving on.

So... applications are being taken for both positions. Please check our city website for applications.

For a short time, the City Hall office will not be open on a daily basis. However, phone messages will be taken and responded to. Utility payments can be put into the drop box. City office hours will be posted on the door as we are able to staff them. Senior Dining will continue as always. I am sorry for the disruption of normal, we will get back to our regular routine as soon as possible! Please be patient. Thank you.

Respectfully,

Sue Marstein

Looking Ahead - Important Dates

May 30 City Hall closed for Memorial Day

June 3rd High School Graduation 7:00 pm

June 13 City Council Meeting 7:00 pm

June 14 Flag Day

June 19th Father's Day



CONGRATULATIONS CLASS OF 2022!



Help Wanted:

City of Holdingford Clerk/Treasurer Position
City of Holdingford Deputy Clerk Position
See https://holdingfordmn.us/ for more information or call
320-746-2966.

A BIG shout out to Julie Warren for 3 years of service to the City of Holdingford as our Deputy Clerk!

Best Wishes!



Holdingford Planning and Zoning Committee Looking for Area Community Members

Anyone interested in applying for a positon, please contact City Hall for information at (320) 746-2966 or come in person at 420 Main St. for an application.

Pump Sump Pumps Outside

That time of year is here again. If you have a sump in your home, please be sure the water is being pumped outside and not down the sanitary sewer system. It is against our ordinances to pump sump water into the sanitary sewer system. If you are not sure where your sump is pumping to, please call City Hall at (320) 746-2966 and we will have one of the maintenance staff come out to check free of charge.

Camping

Camping is available at Veterans Memorial Park. Eight sites with electricity and concrete slabs are available for \$35/day. Primitive tent camping sites are also available at \$15/day, with a one week limit. Camp sites can be reserved on a first come, first serve basis Please email: kateo@holdingfordmn.us or call Kathy O'Hara at 320-293-6687 to check availability.

Watch for Bicycles!

With nice weather, be sure to watch for bicyclists. We want kids and families to ride bikes safely on city streets.

City Residents only!

If you have leaves, grass trimmings, small branches, and brush to dispose of please drop it by the wastewater treatment plant. The area is labeled for your convenience.

NO tree stumps or tree trunks bigger than 4 inches in diameter. No dirt, or other garbage dumping allowed.

Leaf and Lawn Pick up

Pick up is the first Friday of each month beginning in April and runs through November (weather permitting). Accepted items: Bagged leaves, lawn clippings and bundled sticks up to 4 feet long and no larger than 1 inch in diameter.



HAZARDOUS WASTE PICKUP DATE/TIME/PLACE:

Wednesday, August 10th: 10 am - Noon St. Stephen - City/Fire Hall

Items accepted: Paints, Automotive & Garden Chemicals, Fluorescent Bulbs, Fuels, Cleaners, Aerosols, Adhesives, Mercury

http://co.stearns.mn.us/Environment/RecyclingandWasteDisposal/HHWMobileUnit

Hungry? The Municipal Liquor Store has breakfast items, hot sandwiches, pizza, & appetizers!

Friendly Reminder: Support all your local businesses!

Congratulations to Keith Hommerding for serving 30 Years on the Fire Department! We are very proud and thankful for your Department!



It's been a long winter so we want to extend a BIG thank you to the maintenance guys that have plowed and removed all that snow this season. THANK YOU Steve & Andy!

The City would like to thank the CARES volunteers for making the city so clean on Saturday, May 7th! The Citywide Clean-up was a huge success! We also want to thank the Holdingford Lioness Club for lunch!

A BIG THANK
YOU to the Lion's
Club for the Triangle Garden Flag
Pole and
Campground trees!

